for Prisoners
with Children

October 15, 2010

Mr. Robert E. Feldman, Executive Secretary
Attention: Comments

Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation

550 17" Street, NW

Washington, DC 20429

RE: FDIC rule: RIN 3064-AD37

Dear Mr. Feldman:

I am writing to respectfully request that the FDIC delay the proposed notification
requirements relative to IOLT A account holders of the proposed rule to implement the

section of the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protectlon Act (Dodd-Frank
Act) in order to allow the time necessary for Congress to take actlon n

hildren has focu’sed' onith_e'spec:iﬁc' legal :

Since 1978, Legal Services for Pnsoners W
and social policy issues affecting incarcerate hers and their children, parents in
prison, and family members caring for the chil en of incarcerated parents. Our mission
is to advocate for the civil rights-and empowerment of incarcerated parents, children,
family members and people at risk for incarceration.. We respond to requests for.
information, trainings, technical assistance, I on, communlty actrvrsm -and the -
development of more advocates. Our focusii; their _amrhes, and
we emphasrze that issues of race are. centra on.. -

California legal services organrzatlons.are
program will occur if this Regula ion takes
California, there are approximate
accounts with over 75,000 attorney ]
institutions are required to notlfy 1nd1V1dua account holders of IOLTA accounts that
their accounts will no longer be eli g1b1e for full FDIC coverage after this year, attorneys
will be faced with a dilemma as to how to protect their client funds. They may feel
compelled to move their IOLTA funds to a nbn-lnterest beanng account ‘which is not
permitted under California statute; to'move their accounts to a ‘bank that is “too bi gto
fail;” or to split their funds between banks in order to maximize insurance coverage — an
impractical solution because the funds are short-term and because attorneys do not know
what other funds their clients may have.at the bank. The potentlal loss of IOLTA

revenue could have devastating consequences to a significant source of funding for civil
legal aid to the indigent in California and weuld be disruptive to attorneys, banks, and
nonprofit recipients of IOLTA funding. B

In order to prevent any negative effects and facilitate uninterrupted full coverage for
IOLTA accounts, I respectfully request the FDIC delay the proposed notification

1540 Market St., Suite 490,
San Francisco, CA 94102.

Phone: (415) 255-7036
Fax: (415) 552-3150

www.prisonerswithchildren.org




requirements relative to IOLTA account holders, allowing Congress the time necessary to take action on this
matter.

/Sigcerely,
€ V-W:Z ’ %MA/
Dorsey E. Nu

Executive Director
Legal Services for Prisoners with Children




